
TSS HERITAGE WORKING GROUP REPORT JULY 2019 

Planning applications The TSS planning forum have commented on several planning applications from the 

ADC weekly list relating to developments where there are heritage issues, environmental or ecology concerns. 

 Gilcroft Street/Vere Avenue development. Some outstanding planning applications will be 

considered by ADC at the next planning meeting in July. 

 The Ranch, Fackley Road V/2019/0272 has been granted consent for change of use. Also known as 

the ‘Dame school’ and ‘Toll bar cottage’ it has a ‘local listing’.  

The ADC local listing database did not include some relevant OS maps or references to Lady 

Carnarvon’s tenant’s book. The Conservation officer has been given this information by TSS planning 

forum and the database amended.  

The heritage working group supported this application as the best way of preserving the heritage of 

the building. 

Register of heritage assets 

  

Several planning applications have been made on sites which are not on the ‘HER list’ or ‘locally listed’ but 

which have significant heritage value.  

Comments on such sites have been made by TSS heritage group and any heritage/historical research data 

forwarded ADC. This information has in turn been passed to the new Conservation officer, Amie Dodd. The 

Conservation officer works for only 1 day per week at ADC and is also responsible for commenting on 

planning applications on behalf of ADC which has resulted in a backlog for the registration of new ‘locally 

listed’ assets.  

Every planning application site will be looked at as a possible site of historic interest and assessed as and 

when applications for that site occurs. 

 

Adopting the footpaths between Stoneyford Road and Skegby Bottoms.  

 

The adoption of the 2 footpaths between Stoneyford Road and Skegby Hall Gardens/Skegby bottoms is still 

in progress.  

Witness statements in the form of emails will also be considered by NCC and anyone who uses these 

footpaths are encouraged to confirm that use to Angus Trundle, the Definitive Maps Officer at NCC.  

Email: angus.trundle@nottscc.gov.uk 
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